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LONG PROJECT - REFINANCING 
 
 
 
The Company is pleased to announce that the Long Mine project debt with Bank of 
Western Australia Ltd (“BankWest”) has been refinanced with Commonwealth Bank of 
Australia (“CBA”). 
 
The Company has negotiated financing with CBA on better terms than those secured with 
BankWest at the commencement of the project and will therefore receive the benefit of 
reduced interest costs in the future. 
 
The Company has also used the refinancing process as an opportunity to reduce debt by 
$2 million, which reduces project cash debt from $13 million to $11 million as of today’s 
date. 
 

 
CHRISTOPHER BONWICK 
Managing Director 


